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Should we reassess the way we value children's innocence? 

IT was confirmed this week that MasterChef was the most watched TV program in Australia for the 
second year running. Yet the real TV success story of 2010 was arguably another show: the franchise 
spin-off Junior MasterChef.

Few could have imagined that a show featuring preternatural, pre-pubescent chefs would attract an 
average 1.5 million viewers on a Sunday night.

But if you have seen some episodes, you can understand why. The children are endearing and 
precocious, and the weekly eliminations guarantee the drama is high. What is there not to like?

Actually, quite a lot. It is hard to endorse Junior MasterChef wholeheartedly. For all its 
entertainment value, it appears to expose children, some as young as eight, inappropriately to the 
pressures of a TV competition.

The objection here isn't one about the cruelty of having winners and losers. Nor is it merely about the 
wrong of inducing emotional stress. It is perhaps more fundamentally about the loss of a child's 
innocence.

Ideally, childhood involves a life of play insulated from adult society. We are meant to protect a 
child's fragile, nascent personality from corruption.

A program such as Junior MasterChef violates this ideal. It is one thing for little chefs to hone their 
skills at home under the watchful eye of a proud parent. It is quite another for parents to lead them 
into a studio kitchen and nudge them into the full glare of public scrutiny.

Let's also not forget the MasterChef franchise is a ruthless commercial juggernaut. Its success fuels 
the ever-increasing commodification of childhood. The pint-sized version of the show is a vehicle 
for advertisers to groom the consumer within those children watching.

To be sure, we needn't descend into moral panic. In her recently published The Importance of Being 
Innocent, philosopher Joanne Faulkner proposes a re-assessment of childhood innocence. In her 
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view, we exaggerate the dangers that confront children at school, in the streets, on the TV and 
online.

According to Faulkner, the reason we worry so much about childhood is that innocence performs a 
social function. The child represents the goodness in our society. This is especially so in Australia. A 
young, sunny and wholesome identity defines the national self.

The problem with all this is that children can be valued only by virtue of their innocence. We may 
fail to value them in any other respect.

Faulkner shrewdly observes that we can invoke innocence to conceal our anxieties about the world. 
Some attempt to find moral sanctuary in the imagined purity of childhood. So it is that coddling 
parents stifle the kind of carefree and occasionally bruising play that children should be encouraged 
to enjoy.

There is much in this that is worth heeding. Parents should be reminded of Montaigne's counsel in 
his celebrated Essays: "It is not right to bring up a child in the lap of his parents."

But does this mean, then, that Junior MasterChef is harmless? That parents should be free of pangs 
when they enlist their children for the show's next season? That we should celebrate the program's 
showcasing of budding culinary artistes?

I'm not sure it does. Though we may reject an all-encompassing ideology of innocence, we shouldn't 
abandon responsibility for protecting children from harm whether it is physical, psychological or 
indeed moral. Accepting that children can't

live in a risk-free world doesn't mean parents should go out of their way to expose their children to 
peril.

It is for this reason that Junior MasterChef provokes some discomfort. This is one case where 
childhood innocence is implicated and not merely imagined. In ethical terms, the show is something 
of a curate's egg.
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